

1 sur 2 27/01/12 11:00

On Sudan and South Sudan, he said: "We have not been able to see perfect peace and stability." To this end in his second term, Ban said he would continue to be fully engaged on the matter, declaring that at the forthcoming African Union summit meeting in Addis Ababa later this month he would be "really

heavily engaging" on the matter with African leaders whose support he observed was very much needed not

In response to a question on why some of the UN statements restrained from describing the Boko Haram attacks in Nigeria as terrorist acts, Ban said: "I have on many occasions strongly condemned these terrorist attacks by Boko Haram, including that time of the attack against the UN House last year."

But Ban added that, "the Nigerian government should also mobilise full possible forces to address these Bok Haram terrorist attacks."

Promising that the UN on its part "will coordinate with the concerned parties, international organisations and regional organisations," to address the problem, Ban added that he had already made a specific proposal earlier on Wednesday while meeting the UN General Assembly.

That proposal which will strengthen UN capacity in the area of counter-terrorism, according to him includes t need to have "a single coordinated counter-terrorism mechanism combining the currently existing functions.

Disclosing that this proposal had earned support from several member states already, he added that, "we ha established a counter-terrorism centre in Saudi Arabia."

In the light of that, the Secretary-General said: "I am going to visit Saudi Arabia to convene the first advisory meeting some time early this year. So, our commitment and determined will to fight against terrorism will be further strengthened and will continue.

Restating that Africa would continue to be one of his major priorities in his second term, he lamented that the crisis in Darfur and Sudan was still continuing.

The British Deputy High Commissioner, Mr. Giles Lever who spoke yesterday, in Kaduna on the security challenges facing Nigeria, pointed out that the activities of Boko Haram in the country, were part of international acts of terrorism which must be fought through bi-lateral support.

Lever spoke to journalists after the opening of a workshop for representatives of Civil Society Organisations using the Freedom of Information (FoI) Act, 2011, saying that the British government was ready to share its capabilities in putting an end to the problem posed by Boko Haram in Nigeria

Lever said: "The attacks were sickening and barbaric. To kill these many people in the name of some politica dispute or religious dispute or whatever the agenda is, it's just wrong. It's quite unacceptable and is causing sufferings to innocent people and so we condemn the attacks unreservedly. We consider ourselves and hope to be friends with Nigeria in good times and bad times and we are willing to work closely with the Nigerian government, to help the Nigerian authorities to combat this menace of terrorism.

"This is something that has affected all of our countries, including my country in 2005 when around 50 people were killed in London by terrorist attacks on our underground trains and on a bus and so while all our societies are thinking of fighting this menace, we need to understand why it's happening."

The British envoy further remarked: "But understanding and excusing it are two completely different things and at the end of the day the people who have committed these appalling attacks have shown that they have no respect for human lives and no respect for individual people, and as I said, we condemn the attacks in the strongest possible terms and we are willing to offer the government of Nigeria and the authorities any support that we can provide as helpful to them in dealing with this problem

"We have been fighting the challenges of terrorism ourselves for a number of years, sadly and we have developed a national counter-terrorism strategy but again this is on a request basis; we are willing to share and offer our information, our experience and our capabilities whether in large scale of national emergency crisis management or whether it could be in some capabilities such as forensic investigation to gather clues after terrorist attacks

"There is a very broad range of things that we can offer. We are already working with the Nigerian government on some of these. I must also say we reaffirmed the offer following the terrorist attacks in Kano.'

Meanwhile, the Executive Director of the Media Rights Agenda (MRA), Mr. Edetan Ojo, has acknowledged the support offered by the British government in promoting the Freedom of Information (FoI) Act.

Next >

CONTACT US

ADVERTISING GUIDE

Author of this article: From Saxone Akhaine (Kaduna), Adamu Abuh (Kano) Laolu Akande (New York) and Ralph Omololu Agbana (Lokoja)

> Want to make a comment? it's quick and easy! Click here to Log in or Register

> > PRESS OFFICE

PRIVACY POLICY

SUBSCRIBERS | TERMS OF USE Copyright © 2012 Guardian. All Rights Reserved. Website Developed by First Enterprise Solutions Ltd. Site hosted & maintained by NT-Global Networks Ltd

SEARCH INTERNET

SEARCH

SEARCH GUARDIAN WEBSITE

SEARCH

SEARCH GUARDIAN CLASSIFEDS

SEARCH Advance Search





TOP

RESET USER SETTING

2 sur 2